HAYTON CHURCH OF ENGLAND
PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter: 28th June 2024

Information and Reminders

Next year

If you have not already seen it, please look out for the letter sent out
earlier this week outlining class and teacher arrangements for next year.

Sports Day: Thursday 4th July

Weather permitting, this will go ahead as planned. We will be holding
‘round robin’ Olympic themed team activities in the morning (9.30am to
11.30am). The individual races will be held in the afternoon (1.15pm to
3.15pm). Parents and visitors are welcome to attend both the morning
and afternoon events but, unfortunately, we must ask them to leave the
premises over the lunchtime break. Those attending should make their
way to the school field via the community playground. If you would like
to take your child home straight from Sports day at the end of the day
please inform the teacher before leaving—thank you.

Children should know their team colours but, if you have any queries,
please ask your child’s class teacher.

There will also be an end of day whole school race to fund-raise for Rota
Kids. There ‘may well’ be some water involved in this! We would
appreciate your donations on the day if at all possible.

A reminder that the PTA are holding a ‘Parisian Styled’ Café Takeaway
outside school in the morning, before Sports Day begins.

In the afternoon, they will be selling ice-creams at the end of the Sports
day to continue the European Olympic vibe!

Both these stalls will be cash only—thank you.

RotaKids ‘Break the Rules’ Day

Friday 5th July—please see attached flyer for more information on the
rules they wish to break!

July’s Online Safety Newsletter

This is attached for your information.

Diary Dates
July 2024:

Mon Tst July—Move-up
Morning

Mon 1st fo Wed 3rd—
Y3/Y4 Residential

Thu 4th July—School
Sports day and Olympic
Event

Fri 5th July— Imran
Kotwal—visit to speak to
KS2

Fri 5th July—ROTAKIDS—
Break The Rules day!

Fri 12th—Y4,5,6 Trip to
Life Centre

Sat 13th—PTA Summer
Fair

Mon 15th— Hayton
School musicians’
instrumental
performances

Tue 16th—EYFS frip to
Maryport

Tue 16th—épm, Y4
joining mixed choir
concert at William
Howard

Wed 17th—provisional
date for Yé Leavers’
Evening

Thu 18th—Leavers disco

Fri19th—school breaks
up for Summer at
2.30pm

“Start children off on the way they should go,

and even when they are old they will not turn from it.




HAYTON CHURCH OF ENGLAND
PRIMARY SCHOOL

Job opportunities in school

We are looking for a midday supervisor to join our feam in school. Do you
know anyone who would like to come into school and make a
difference to our children’s lives: supporting them at lunchtime and
enjoying their company? Please pass this on to anyone who may be
interested. Thank you.

https://www.hayton.cumbria.sch.uk/information/job-vacancies.html

Pankhurst Class Parents’ Meetings

Apologies again to parents of Pankhurst class—Mrs. Toft has been really
poorly. As soon as she is fit and well we will reschedule your
appointments as she is so looking forward to celebrating their
achievements with you.

“Start children off on the way they should go,

and even when they are old they will not turn from it. “
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Roulette style video
/chat apps

Chat roulette style apps work by
pairing people together anonymously
to chat (and video chat) to each other.
Due to the anonymous nature of
these apps, we would always
recommend that that they are not
suitable for under 18s.

There is often a lot of inappropriate
content and behaviour on these apps
and your child is at risk of grooming as
a stranger may try to connect with
your child initially on an anonymous
app and then encourage them to
continue chatting on another app.

It is also important that your child is
aware that what they say and do
whilst video chatting can be recorded
and shared later without their
knowledge.

You should tak to your child about
who they chat with and what they are
sharing when they do. As with all apps
and websites that your child accesses,
make sure they know how to use any
reporting tools and they know how to
block other users if necessary.

The NSPCC discuss chat apps in
general as well as how to talk to your
child about what they are sharing
with others online here:

https://www nspcc.org.uk/keeping-

children-safe/online-safety/social-
media/chat-apps/

CapCut

Have you heard of CapCut? It
is owned by the same owners
as TikTok and is a video editing
app. CapCut state that their
services are intended for
those over the age of 13 and
those under the age of 18
must have consent from their
parent/legal guardian. Itis
rated as 12+ on the App store. The App store have rated it as this because
of Infrequent/Mild Mature/Suggestive Themes, Infrequent/Mild Sexual
Content and Nudity.

What can | do on CapCut?
CapCut is used as a video and image editing tool allowing users to edit their
videos/images as well as add music, sound effects, text and stickers.

What should | be aware of?

® The templates are user generated, therefore they may not always
be appropriate for your child to view, for example adult themes.

® CapCutincludes access to a library of music that can be used within
videos that may include explicit lyrics.

® Premium content — CapCut does include in-app purchases/monthly
subscriptions allowing users access to premium content.

Further information
Protect Young Eyes have published a full review of CapCut here:
https://prot ungeyes.com/a ca -3 eview

Harmful Online Challenges

Lisa Kenevan and Hollie Dance both lost their sons to dangerous online
challenges. They share their advice and tips with Internet Matters to
help protect children from harmful online challenges. Internet Matters
have also included links to further resources regarding online challenges
at the below link:

Users of this guide do so at their own discretion. No liability is entered into.
Current as of the date released 01.07.24.



Summertime Screen

Being unkind online

It can be very easy online for
children to behave in a way
that they would not if they
were face to face with each
other.

Time

The Ineqe Safeguarding Group have
published information on their website
to help you manage your child’s
screentime during the summer break.
Their website includes top tips for
managing screen time, activities and

Talk to your child about how
they speak to others online
and encourage them to tak
to people online with respect
and kindness, like they would if they were face-to-face. How they act

online should be how they behave on the school playground when they guides to popular apps:
are following school rules. Here are some examples of what being unkind
looks like online: https://inege.com/2024/06/20/summer
time-screen-time-2024/
* Sending nasty or hurtful messages
Leaving unkind comments
* Sharing photographs of somebody else without their
permission
Excluding somebody on purpose

Impersonating somebody with a fake account
* Telling/sharing lies

The above might happen whilst your child is gaming online or whilst
using social media or messaging apps for example.

What should I do if my child is being bullied online?

Ensure that your child understands that if they receive unkind messages or
see something that worries them, they should not reply or engage in
conversation with the perpetrator. Instead, they should tell a trusted adult.
You can use the tools within an app to report any offensive or hurtful
content as well as block people so they cannot contact them again in the
future.

Starting a conversation with your [atiES LN REENTIE
child

BBC Own It have curated a selection of The;et:re m?:: access;b;::z fe,::wes
videos and quizzes with ideas and advice to T : oo O:et:n ,n;o =2
help make the web a kinder place. You could e T

use these to help you start a conversation speech and cognitive needs for
with your child example. You can find out more here:

iPhone: https://support.apple .com/en-
gb/guide/iphone/iph3e2e4367/ios

https://www bbc.com/ownit/curations/being-kind-online

Further information

Android:
* https://bulliesout.com/need-su kind-online gz

https://su rt_google com/accessibilit

* htps://bekindonline com/catego -safety-tips y/android /answer/6006564 >hi=en-GB
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Using Arbor and

Booking and Billing of Breakfast and After School Club, Trips etc

We use a Management Information System called Arbor that also enables us to message
parents and book and pay for clubs and trips etc. Arbor runs through a parent App. We
ask that you download the App onto your mobile device ASAP. Parents have found from

experience it is better to register via a computer before using the App

On the next page you will find instruction links that will give you information about how to
download the app and use Arbor. You can check some of your child’s details and book
clubs etfc. Also you can message school via the App or by email. Due to the costs of texts,
they will rarely be used, we will use the Arbor App for most communications.

Once you have downloaded the Arbor Parent App please check your child/ren’s record
and update any areas that are incorrect. The changes you make will not be seen instantly
by yourselves as they have to be accepted by school admin. However, it will make it easi-
er for you to alert us of any changes in address, phone number, medical conditions etc in
the future.

For Clubs, you will only be able to book if you have funds in your child’s club account un-
less you pay by childcare voucher (please inform Mrs McDonough if this is the case). We
will still be able to add on last minute additions to most clubs and clubs are closed 2 hours
(1 hour for Breakfast Club) before the session starts. For those that pay by childcare vouch-
er, if you do not see this option available (we have to do it manually for every club) then
please let Mrs McDonough know.

Please Note: For After School Club, just as with the current system, you will sfill be charged
for 1 hour if you have booked your child a place and not remembered to cancel the ses-
sion

despite them not attending.

For those who do not have access to a mobile device, Arbor is accessed through

https://login.arbor.sc/

Arbor does not allow you to alert us of any child absences. For that, the easiest way is via
the Studybugs App https://studybugs.com/about/parents or calling school directly 01228
670491.

If you have any queries or any problems, please contact Mrs McDonough

office@hayton.cumbria.sch.uk



https://studybugs.com/about/parents
mailto:office@hayton.cumbria.sch.uk

Instructions on how to use Arbor can be found using the links below:

Quick Introduction to Arbor

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/212097029-A-quick-introduction-
to-Arbor-for-quardians-and-parents

Parent Guide

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/201716749-Parent-Portal-and-
the-Arbor-App-as-a-parent

Payments, Clubs and Trips

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/12209476383517-Parent-Portal-
and-Arbor-App-Payments-School-Shop-Meals-Clubs-and-Trips

Profiles, Messages and Meetings

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/4409013168273-Parent-Portal-
and-Arbor-App-Profiles-messages-and-meetings

PLEASE NOTE:

For After School Club the first hour of the session will be charged if your child does not at-
tend and the session has not been cancelled.


https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/212097029-A-quick-introduction-to-Arbor-for-guardians-and-parents
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/212097029-A-quick-introduction-to-Arbor-for-guardians-and-parents
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/201716749-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App-as-a-parent
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/201716749-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App-as-a-parent
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/12209476383517-Parent-Portal-and-Arbor-App-Payments-School-Shop-Meals-Clubs-and-Trips
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/12209476383517-Parent-Portal-and-Arbor-App-Payments-School-Shop-Meals-Clubs-and-Trips
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/4409013168273-Parent-Portal-and-Arbor-App-Profiles-messages-and-meetings
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/4409013168273-Parent-Portal-and-Arbor-App-Profiles-messages-and-meetings

* Exceptional
Outdoor Learning
Facilities;
Nurturing, caring
environment where
every child is an
individual;

e Outstanding
results across ALL
areas of the Early
Years curriculum.

Ofsted

Outstanding

For more information:

O 01228670491

admin@hayton cumbria.sch.uk
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